
Information Item 
 

Date: May 11, 2020 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: Ben Rowe, Assistant City Manager 

Subject: 
 

Reallocation of SOAR Grant Funding  
 

Strategic Focus Area: Safe and Secure Community  

Strategic Objective: No 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No 

Key Work Item: No 

 

As part of the adopted FY 2019-2020 budget, the Mayor and City Council awarded a seed grant 

of $4,520 to Youth Achieving Moral Maturity (YAMM) through the SOAR Program.  Staff with 

YAMM recently informed City staff that they would not be able to spend the funds.  Based on an 

evaluation of community needs, City staff recommend reallocating the grant to another SOAR 

grantee agency—My Brother’s Second Chance.  The adopted budget includes a grant of $5,000 

for this agency.  With the reallocated funds, the FY 2019-2020 grant for My Brother’s Second 

Chance will total $9,520.  City staff will amend the City’s agreement with My Brother’s Second 

Chance to reflect the revised grant amount. 

 

 

 

 

 


